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LONG LOAD PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a meeting of the Long Load Parish Council held at the Village Hall, Long Load on Tuesday 21 November 2023. 

(7.30pm – 9.06pm) 

Present: 

Cllr Marsha White (Chair) 

Cllr Pat Collins 

Cllr Richard Collis 

Cllr Diana Taylor 

Cllr David May 

Cllr Emily Pearlstone (Somerset Council) 

1. Apologies for absence 

Apologies received from John Bailey (Somerset Council) and the Clerk Dawn Porter. 

2. Declarations of Interest 

There were no declarations of interest. 

3. Matters arising 

None 

4. Public Participation 

A question was raised on the exact payee details required for anyone wishing to make a private donation to help fund the Village Hall. 

An update on the status of obtaining a speed indicator device for the village was requested. The hope is to share a device with neighbouring parishes (Martock & Ash) but unfortunately the devices held by Martock are no longer working and it is uncertain when and if funding will be available to acquire new devices. Cllr Emily Pearlstone to provide update on situation at Martock. 

A question was raised as to why there was no flood sign put up at the old Parish Church end of Church Lane for the recent floods at the opposite end of the lane. What if anything could be done? It was concluded that whilst a flood sign could probably be acquired at a reasonable cost it would require a volunteer(s) to securely store the sign when not in use and to put out and take down the sign in a timely manner as required. 
5. Somerset Unitary Authority Report 
A copy of the report was provided and Cllr Emily Pearlstone discussed the local issues including drainage, Martock Surgery, permissive footpath and repairs to SIS fence. 
Following a letter from the Chairman of Somerset Council it is understood that in the future Parish Councils may have to pay for more services and this needs to be considered when setting the precept. 
Cllr Emily Pearlstone provided a brief update on the sad state of Somerset Unitary Councils finances where the level of funding from Central Government is awaited in December. 
Cllr Emily Pearlstone reported that there has been no update regarding La Lade Caravan Park. 
The full report can be found on the Parish Council website under the section Somerset Unitary Authority Reports. 
6. Defibrillator 
It was confirmed that we had still not received any correspondence from planning. 
7. Correspondence & Planning No planning applications. 
A funding request was received from Citizens Advice, the contents of which was read to the meeting. After discussing the request, it was agreed by the Parish Council with a majority of 4 to 1 to provide a donation of £50. 
A response was received from Traffic that no funds where available to replace the missing/damaged Long Load sign at the Long Sutton side of the village. This will need to be funded by the Parish Council. The Parish Clerk to enquire about obtaining a quote for a new sign. 
An email was received from a Parishioner requesting details of the work done by the Lengthsman in previous years. This prompted a discussion on the current situation with the Parish Ranger scheme. 
8. Accounts 
No chequebook available as Clerk not present. Donation cheque to be signed at a later date.

9. Date of Next Meeting 
The next meeting will be held on Tuesday 19 December 2023. 
10. Any other business 
Attention was drawn to the removal of a footpath stile, but full access is still available via gate. 
The status of faster Broadband for the village was raised. It is understood that both Gigaclear and Wessex broadband services should be available Q1/Q2 2024 for those who wish to take up and pay for the service. 
The Long Load bridge sign has come off the wooden plinth and will need to be refixed once a suitable, preferably metal, plinth is obtained. 
Chairman Cllr Marsha White declared the meeting closed at 9:06pm 
…………………………………… Chairman
